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RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF OAKLAND AND DANIEL 
CAMACHO IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $47,000 FOR THE 
FRUITVALE PEDESTRIAN PLAZA PUBLIC ART PROJECT 

SUMMARY 

Staff recommends that the City Council approve the artist selection panel recommendation to 
award artist Daniel Camacho an amount not to exceed forty-seven thousand dollars ($47,000) for 
the creation of a series of mosaic artworks for the new Fruitvale Pedestrian Plaza in the Fruitvale 
district of Oakland. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The funding for the Fruitvale Pedestrian Plaza public art projects is derived from the Bay Area 
Air Quality Management District (BAAQMD) grant funds for the overall streetscape 
improvement project, which is being managed by the Public Works Agency. Funds are available 
in Fund: 2163, Organization: 92242, Construction Contract Account: 5741 1, Project No. 
G166410. There are sufficient funds available in the project budget for the artwork. 

BACKGROUND 
A new streetscape project and pedestrian plaza has been designed for the Fruitvale 
neighborhood; construction started in March 2003. The Unity Council, along with the urban 
design and architecture firm Jacobs Macdonald:Cityworks, have been working with the local 
community and the City of Oakland for many years to guide the design of this new central social 
space, funded by Metropolitan Transportation Commission and Bay Area Air Quality District. 
The project is physically coordinated with the new Fruitvale Village, a transit-oriented mixed- 
use development currently under construction at the Fruitvale BART station adjacent to the 
project plaza. The streetscape component, on two blocks of International Boulevard between 
33rd and 35th Avenues, will provide new sidewalks and street. Thirty-fourth Avenue between 
East 121h St. and International Boulevard will be closed to through traffic and converted into a 
pedestrian plaza that can be used for neighborhood events and markets. The plaza will be 
outfitted with trees, lighting, benches and new paving. Through work with the community, 
several opportunities for public art have emerged from the overall streetscape design, including: 

1) The gateway metalwork over the pedestrian plaza at International Boulevard that 
identifies the “FRUITVALE” community and serves as a portal into the heart of the 
district. 
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